
 
 

 

 

 
 

Dear Praying Partners,                   01.04.2024 
 

We hope you are well and enjoyed a blessed Christmas season and a happy New Year. We also extend our heartfelt 

thanks for your support throughout the year. We pray for all of you to have a blessed and prosperous 2024! 
 

Christmas Dinner  
The Christmas Dinner was an event filled with gratitude as new visitors joined us, and the entire church actively 

participated (a first for our church). Testimonies added to the joy, ending in a surprise honor plaque crafted by 

the church for Pam and me. Hearing how God has used us to bless His people here was inspiring, and we consider 

it a great honor. We started church planting early on in our lives, and many had made the comment that we were 

quite young to be in ministry, but we have always found great encouragement in 1 Timothy 4:12, " Let no man 

despise thy youth; but be thou an example of the believers...” Despite our age and ministering to people in diverse 

life stages, the Lord has enabled us to remain faithful to our calling. 
 

Early Goals for 2024 
Our evangelism campaign (partnered with several other ministries in the DR), initially slated for December, has 

been rescheduled to January due to logistics. Nevertheless, we're thrilled to kick off the month by daily sharing 

the gospel our wonderful Savior. During the campaign, our goals is to go out more often as a church to preach 

the gospel, give out more romans and gospel tracts, and go into public schools to give 

out literature and share the gospel.  All with the purpose of having more prospects, 

seeing more people saved, baptized and discipled.  Also, we're looking forward to 

starting Bible studies in the small town of Mata Bonita the first week of February. 

Mata Bonita is 45 minutes away from Nagua and we're building connections in this 

town of 10,000 people where there's no Gospel-preaching church. Please pray for 

guidance as we venture into this new area through the church in Nagua. If the Lord 

permits, the goal is to establish a church there this year, with the upcoming Bible 

studies marking the first stage of this new ministry.   
 

A Little Miracle on the Way 
 

Pam and I are thrilled to share that our prayers for a baby 

have been answered. After seven years of longing, our little miracle is expected in 

July. Though the journey has been long, we're grateful for God's perfect timing. 

Please join us in praying for Pam's health throughout her pregnancy, 

delivery, and for the baby. Pam has been on medical bed rest for the 

past six weeks, bringing significant changes to our home. I appreciate 

prayers as I juggle home duties and ministry.  We are grateful for the Lord's daily help and strength 

at every step of this journey. 
 

In Christ, 

Jeffri & Pamela Polanco 

 

Prayer Requests:  
 

• Evangelism Campaign 

in January. 

• Bible Studies in Mata 

Bonita 

• Pamela and the Baby’s 

Health. 

• The completion of the 

purchase process (legal 

part of the Title). 


